
September 17, 2023 

Saturday 
5:00PM 

 
Sunday 

8:00AM & 10:00AM 
1:00PM- Español 

 

 

Reconciliation 
Saturdays 

 at 3:45PM-4:45PM 
 

Sundays 
9:00AM-9:45AM 

12:00PM-12:45PM 
 

Tuesday-Friday 
Following the Mass 

SAVE THE DATE 
 

this Monday, September 18 
 for a new season of  

 

St. James Ladies Guild 
 

We invite all ladies at St. James to join us as we begin a new 
year.  Come see what we are all about!! 

We serve our parish, our community, and our Lord. 

10:00AM Meeting, Parish Hall 
9:40AM Rosary, Church 

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION 
STARTS TODAY   11:15AM TO 12:30PM 

If you haven’t signed up your child, please do it today in the Religious 
Education Office.   
 

COMIENZA LA EDUCACIÓN RELIGIOSA HOY! 
 11:15AM A 12:30PM 

Si no ha inscrito a su(s) hijo(s), hágalo hoy en la Oficina de Educación Religiosa. 
¿Preguntas? Por favor llame a Felipe Castillo al 843-347-5168.  



SEPTEMBER 17, 2023 

CANTORS NEEDED: Our Music Ministry is looking for additional cantors to serve at our liturgical functions throughout 
the year.  Currently, our cantors function as leaders of song and Psalmists.  Training is provided and we use flexible 
scheduling to accommodate your availability.  If you have a music background, previous experience, or would like to 
explore this new opportunity to praise the Lord and serve our community, please call our Director of Music, Gene Borkes 
at 843-650-8828. You can also speak with him directly after the 10:00AM Mass on Sunday. 

 
CHOIR MEMBERS NEEDED: Our parish choir is looking for new members to join our ministry.  We are a 
group of people who love the Lord, see him in each other, and enjoy singing His praises.  You do not have 
to have a music background or previous experience to be part of this joyful group. If you think this is 
something you would like to rekindle in your life or explore a new opportunity, please join us at our weekly 
rehearsal on Thursday evenings from 7:00PM to 8:15PM.  If you have any questions, please call our 
Director of Music, Gene Borkes at 843-650-8828. You can also speak with him directly after the 10:00AM 
Mass on Sunday.   

URGENT NEED 
Reliable car needed:  We 
welcome three sisters from the 
Daughters of Immaculate Mary of 
Guadalupe from Mexico City to 

our deanery in the next few weeks.  This is a new religious 
community serving the diocese.  We are in need of one reliable 
and decent automobile as donation or low cost purchase.   
 

Please contact Earl Videan at St. James, 
videan@stjamesconway.org or  843-347-5168 ext. 232. 

THIS WEEK AT ST. JAMES 
SUNDAY 

Perpetual Adoration daily 
Breakfast 9:00AM-3:00PM, Founders Center  
Blood Pressure Screening 9:00AM-1:00PM, Front Office 
Religious Education Classes begin today 
 11:15AM-12:30PM, Classrooms 
 

MONDAY 
Perpetual Adoration daily 
Ladies Guild  10:00AM Parish Hall; 
  Rosary at 9:40AM in Church 
 

TUESDAY 
Perpetual Adoration daily 

 
WEDNESDAY 

Perpetual Adoration daily 
NO Middle and High School Youth Group  
 resumes September 27 
Men of St. Joseph 6:00PM, Conference Room 
Alpha at St. James 6:00PM, Parish Hall 
 

THURSDAY 
Perpetual Adoration daily 
Senior Fun Club 10:00AM, Parish Hall 
Choir 7:00PM, Church and #15 
Pastoral Council Meeting 7:30PM, Conference Room 
 

FRIDAY 
Perpetual Adoration daily 
Small Faith Sharing Group 10:00AM, Conference Room 

 
NEXT SATURDAY 

Perpetual Adoration daily 
 

NEXT SUNDAY 
Perpetual Adoration daily 
Breakfast 9:00AM-3:00PM, Founders Center  
Religious Education Classes 11:15AM-12:30PM, Classrooms 
 

COMING EVENTS 
Confirmation at St. James Sunday, October 15, 5;00PM 
Ladies Guild Rummage Sale Friday, November 3 and 
 Saturday, November 4, Founder Center 

SENIOR FUN CLUB  
WILL RESUME ON  

THURSDAY, SEPTEMBER 21  
at 10:00AM  

in the PARISH  HALL 

 
Come join us for some games, 

snacks, laughs and prizes.   
 

Hope to see you there! 
Bring a friend!! 

Special Invitation 
We would like to invite our entire parish community 
to celebrate the special occasion of the Sacrament 
of Confirmation with our confirmandi on Sunday, 
October 15, at 5:00PM. The Most Reverend Bishop 
Jacques Fabre-Jeune of the Diocese of Charleston 
will be the celebrant. We are excited to welcome him 
to our wonderful parish again this year! After the 
liturgy, all are invited to a special reception in the 
Founders Center. We encourage you to attend the 
liturgy and bring a dish to share for the reception! 

ATTENTION ROSARY MAKERS we will resume making 
rosaries beginning in October.  

WE ARE LOOKING FOR LECTORS, EUCHARISTIC 
MINISTERS, USHERS, ALTAR SERVERS to serve at our 
weekend Masses.  We need volunteers for all the Masses.  Are 
you interested in joining one or all of these ministries?  Call the 
church office and we will get you started. 843-347-5168. 



TWENTY-FOURTH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME 

 WORSHIP THIS WEEK  September 16-24 
Sat.       3:45pm-4:45pm   Confession 

*Rosary 30 minutes prior to all weekend Masses* 
 5:00pm Mass For the Parish  
Sun. 8:00am Mass + Nancy Pellegrino  
 9:00am-9:45am Confession 
 10:00am Mass + Kevin Lagemann
 12:00pm-12:45pm Confession 
 1:00pm Spanish Mass + Al Quinlan 
 
*Rosary and Confession available following daily Masses  
Mon.  NO Mass  
Tue. 12:00 noon Mass In honor of Silvia Kline
 7:00pm Spanish Mass In honor of  
   Kathleen DiMarino 
Wed. 9:00am Mass + Eileen Thompkins 
Thu. 9:00am Mass + Michael Kellcher 
Fri. 9:00am Mass + Joseph Barthet 
 

*Rosary 30 minutes prior to all weekend Masses* 
Sat.  5:00pm Mass + Gary Woods 
Sun. 8:00am Mass For the Parish 
 9:00am-9:45am Confession 
 10:00am Mass + Jennah Mae DiSclasani 
 12:00pm-12:45pm Confession 
 1:00pm Spanish Mass No Intention 
                                                              + symbol for deceased 

SOCIAL ACTION BOX: Each month, the Social Justice Ministry 
will be collecting monetary donations for a different need. During 
the month of September, please consider a monetary donation 
to Help4Kids/Backpack Buddies. Their mission is to provide food 
for hungry children of Horry County who through no fault of their 
own do not have enough to eat on a daily basis. Their motto is 
“HUNGER doesn’t take the weekend off, neither does our 100% 
volunteer staff.” Please be generous so we can continue to 
support their work. A donation box can be found in the gathering 
space. 

Youth Ministry 
There will be NO youth ministry 
activities this week! We will resume 
on Wednesday, September 27 with 
High School Youth Night. See you 
the youth ministry bulletin board for 
a calendar of meetings! 

NURSING HOME MASSES are held at 3:00PM 
Thursday, September 28, 2023 at 3:00PM-Carolina Gardens 
We invite you to come and join us for these Masses and help us 
bring the love of our community to these residents. 

OFFERTORY: We thank everyone who gives so generously to 
our weekly collection. 
 

September 3, 2023 
2023                       Offertory           Budget          Variance 
  1037                           $13,183.89           $15,500.00            -$2,316.11 
   

 Month:                Actuals            Budget      Variance 
(1 Sunday)           $13,183.89         $15,500.00         -$2,316.11 
  

Year to Date:       $133,324.70            $129,932.00         +$3,392.70 
  

September 10, 2023 
2023                       Offertory           Budget          Variance 
  904                           $13,070.77           $13,893.68            -$822.91 
   

 Month:                Actuals            Budget      Variance 
(2 Sundays)           $26,254.66         $29,393.68         -$3,139.02 
  

Year to Date:       $146,395.47            $143,825.68         +$2,569.79 
  

Amount needed to meet Budget for September  Offertory:  $57,181.00. 
 
 

OUR TITHE for two weeks totals $1,575.27. We are giving 
$400 to Diocese of Garagoa, $200 to Coastline Women’s 
Center, $300 to Be Your Miracle, $300 to Catholic Charities, 
and the balance of $375.27 to CAP. 
 
SECOND COLLECTION TODAY WILL BE FOR THE 
CATHOLIC APPEAL OF SOUTH CAROLINA. Please be 
generous. This will be a second collection today.  
  

*If you have your Capital Campaign envelope you can place it 
in this second collection.  
 
NO SECOND COLLECTION NEXT WEEKEND, SEPTEMBER 
23 AND 24. 

WELCOME OUR NEWEST LITTLE 
MEMBERS, Charlotte and Scarlett 
Dotson, who were baptized this weekend 
at St. James. 

OUR CONDOLENCES to Louis Jumbercotta and family on the 
death of his wife and our parishioner, Linda Jumbercotta, 
whose funeral was held here last week.  Please keep them in 
your prayers.  

REMEMBERING OUR DECEASED—ALL SOULS 
ENVELOPES: The names of our beloved dead will be on the 
altar and remembered during the month of November. Place 
your envelope in the offertory basket by Sunday, October 29. 



PAPAL BLESSING   
If you are celebrating your 50th or 75th Wedding Anniversary in  
September or October and would like to receive a Papal 
Blessing, please turn in the following information to the church 
office at 843-347-5168. 

Groom Name and Bride Maiden Name 
Date of Marriage,  

Catholic Church name and city & state of marriage 
 

Once we receive the certificate from Rome you can pick it up 
from the church office. If you would like a special blessing from 
Father Oscar at Mass, please call Paula at the office to 
schedule.   NOTE: We will run this each month so anyone with 
50th or 75th anniversary can get a Papal Blessing for their 
anniversary.  

CALLING ALL NURSES!  
Have you heard about the Nurses Honor Guard Of South 
Carolina?  The Nurses Honor Guard pays tribute to nurses at 
their time of death by performing the Nightingale Tribute and 
Final Call of Duty. The service is similar to a military tribute and 
officially releases the nurse from their nursing duties.  Active 
and retired nurses volunteer their time to travel to the service of 
fellow nurses.  It is a privilege for the members to recognize 
nurses and help bring peace to mourners during their time of 
loss.  The NHGSC would like to invite you to join our local 
organization.  If you are a RN, LPN, Advanced Practice Nurse 
(Nurse Practitioners, Nurse Midwives, Nurse Anesthetists) we 
welcome you to contact us to learn about our special ministry. 
Call Beth Edwards, RN at 843-385-7944 

Ladies Guild of St. James Catholic Church 

RUMMAGE SALE 
Friday, November 3 

7:30AM-3:00PM 

Saturday, November 4   

7:30AM-3:00PM  
in our Founders Center 

1071 Academy Drive, Conway, SC 29526  
 

Website: www.stjamesconway.org 

“Where can I donate my unused ITEMS” 
 

Items for donation may be dropped off in the Founders Center  

Monday October 30 through Wednesday, November 1 from 7:30am–3:30pm  

& Thursday, November 2 from 7:30am–2:00pm 

NO EARLY DROP OFFS 
Accepted items: gently used clean clothing, small appliances, 

 books, housewares, furniture, toys.  

 

All items should be in a condition that you would buy it  

SORRY >> NO TV's, electronics or tires. 

CHANGES TO MASS BOOK REQUEST—PLEASE READ 
2024 MASS BOOK: On Monday, October 2, we will begin taking request for Mass intentions for the first 6 months of the year.  We 
will take request for the months of January through June 2024. We will take requests for these months only in the office during parish 
office hours 9:30AM-12:00 Noon, on Monday, October 2.  NOTE: We will take phone calls for requests on Tuesday, October 3, 
from 9:30AM-12:30PM.  No phone request will be taken on Monday, October 2. 
Guidelines for requesting Masses: 

• All Masses must be requested through the parish office — ONLY MASS REQUEST FOR JANUARY THROUGH JUNE 2024 
will be taken. 

• If a Mass has already been requested on a particular weekend for an intention, we cannot accept another request for the same 
intention. 

• A requester cannot request more than one Mass intention per weekend with a MAXIMUM of ONE weekend request per month 
and MAXIMUM of TWO weekends per six months. 

• A requester cannot request more than 6 weekday Masses in this six month period of open Masses January through June 2024. 

• Customary offering: Weekday Masses $10; Weekend Masses $15; Holy Day Masses $15. 

• We will open the book for the months of July through December 2024 in May 2024.  Look for this announcement again 
in April 2024.  We are hoping this will help us keep more control of the book and help us not run out of Masses early in 
the year.  

http://www.stjamesconway.org


Fax (843)347-1212                    Website: www.stjamesconway.org      E-Mail: stjames@stjamesconway.org    

PARISH NURSE MONTHLY HEALTH  
AWARENESS TIP FOR SEPTEMBER: 

This month’s health tip goes out to all the men in our lives. 
September is Prostate Cancer Awareness Month. Although it 
may be an uncomfortable subject, we must be aware that in 
2019 (most recent data) prostate cancer had the highest 
amount of new cases than any other cancer in men. Many 
prostate cancers grow slowly, do not cause any health 
problems and are not fatal. That is not always the case. 
Discuss screening with your family doctor by age 40-50. 
Screening will depend on age, family history and symptoms. 
Risk factors include advancing age, inherited genetic 
mutations, family history, diet high in animal fats/minimal 
vegetables and race. Black males have higher risk of 
developing and dying from the disease. To help prevent this 
cancer eat a diet with minimal red meat, sugar, dairy and 
processed foods. Try more broccoli and cauliflower, exercise, 
avoid smoking, stress and megavitamins. Fortunately, non-
cancerous conditions such as Benign Prostatic Hypertrophy 
(BPH) and infection of the prostate do not increase your risk 
for this cancer. Warning signs include urgent or frequent 
urination especially at night, interrupted urine stream, dribbling, 
weak flow, painful or burning urination, blood in urine, rectal 
pain or difficulty with intimacy. If you have symptoms contact 
your doctor for a check up. For more information go to: 
CDC.gov/cancer/prostate/basic_info/screening/ 

Please pray a rosary with us during 
your hour of adoration. The Eucharistic 
Rosary Congress is held in response to 
Our Lady of Fatima’s call to conversion, 
consecration and prayer and are 
offered in a spirit of reparation, for life, 
peace in our families and the world, 
and the deep healing of our Church! 
Hosted in many parishes throughout 
the US.  The Rosary Congress is a 
request for Divine Mercy upon us. It 
was the Rosary Congress that 
preceded the Communist government’s 
miraculous withdrawal of their 
restrictions on Pope John Paul II’s visit 

to Poland in 1979. We have that ability to unleash the power of 
Divine Mercy upon our country and subsequently upon the world 
through the Rosary Congress. 
 

When:  October 7, 2023-October 13, 2023 
 
We ask your parish to invite adorers to pray a rosary during their 
hour of adoration for reparation for our country, for life, for 
peace in our families and the world, and healing for our 
church.  

ARE YOU STRUGGLING WITH ADDICTION?  
 

Our Lady Star of the Sea Catholic Church, North Myrtle Beach, 
SC offers a Catholic in Recovery Group that uses God, 
scripture, sacraments, and the 12 steps of recovery as a 
solution.  For more information call Frank at 843-516-0707.  
You can also google Scott Weemer to learn more about 
Catholic in Recovery. 



* * * * * NOTICIAS EN ESPAÑOL * * * * * 

COLECTA: Damos gracias a todos los que aportan 
generosamente en nuestra colecta semanal.  
 
September 3, 2023 
2023                       Offertory           Budget          Variance 
  1037                           $13,183.89           $15,500.00            -$2,316.11 
   

 Month:                Actuals            Budget      Variance 
(1 Sunday)           $13,183.89         $15,500.00         -$2,316.11 
  

Year to Date:       $133,324.70            $129,932.00         +$3,392.70 
  

September 10, 2023 
2023                       Offertory           Budget          Variance 
  904                           $13,070.77           $13,893.68            -$822.91 
   

 Month:                Actuals            Budget      Variance 
(2 Sundays)           $26,254.66         $29,393.68         -$3,139.02 
  

Year to Date:       $146,395.47            $143,825.68         +$2,569.79 
  

Amount needed to meet Budget for September  Offertory:  $57,181.00. 
 
SEGUNDA COLECTA ESTE DOMINGO PARA LA 
LLAMAMIENTO CATÓLICO DE CAROLINA DEL SUR. Por 
favor sea generoso. Esta será una segunda colección este 
domingo.  
  
**Si tienes tu sobre de Capital Campaign puedes colocarlo 
en esta segunda colección.  
 
NO HAY SEGUNDA COLECCIÓN EL PRÓXIMO FIN DE 
SEMANA, 23 Y 24 DE SEPTIEMBRE.  



* * * * * NOTICIAS EN ESPAÑOL * * * * * 

ESTE DOMINGO 
9:00AM Desayuno en el Centro Fundadores 
9:00AM. a 1:00PM Examen de presión arterial, recepción  
11:15AM-12:30PM Educación Religiosa  
12:30PM Rosario en la Iglesia 
1:00PM Celebración de la Santa Misa 

 
ESTE LUNES 

7:00PM-9:00PM  Escuela de la Fe “Cristo Maestro” 
 

ESTE MARTES 
7:00PM Misa en la iglesia 
8:00PM Hora Santa 
 

ESTE MIERCOLES 
9:00PM Coro en la Iglesia 
 
 

PROXIMO DOMINGO 
9:00AM Desayuno en el Centro Fundadores 
11:15AM-12:30PM Educación Religiosa  
12:30PM Rosario en la Iglesia 
1:00PM Celebración de la Santa Misa 
 

PRÓXIMOS EVENTOS  
Confirmación en St. James Domingo 15 de octubre, 5:00PM  

ENCUENTRO DE PAREJAS 
8:00PM, Centro Fundadores 

 
viernes, 13 de octubre 
 
viernes, 10 de noviembre 

Escuela de la Fe “Cristo Maestro” 
Díocesis de Charleston 

Oficina del Ministerio Hispano 
 
Invita a todos los hispanos mayores de 18 anos a conocer y 
fortalecer su fe cristiana–católica a través de estudios 
teológicos ofrecida por instructors con conocimiento teológico. 
 
Las clases serán PRESENCIALES, todos los Lunes dos 
veces por mes, de 7:00PM-9:00PM.  En la Parroquia St. 
James, ubicado 1017 Academy Dr., Conway, SC 29526. 
 

Horario de clases 2023-2024 
Curso 6:  Vida en Cristo II  Septiembre 18 
 

Curso 7:  Liturgia y Sacramentos I 
Octubre 2, 16 y 30/Noviembre 13 
 

Curso 8:  Los Sacramentos II 
Enero 8 y 22/Febrero 5 y19  
 

Curso 9: El Nuevo Testamento II 
Marzo 4 y 18/Abril 8 y 22 
 

Curso 10:  Cristología 
Mayo 6 y 20/Junio 3 y 17 
 

Coordinador local: Jovita Velazquez, al cellular 703-595-
6845 & Felipe Castillo, 843-877-2541.   
Coordinador de la formación en la Fe, para Adultos 
Hispanos: Hna. Guadalupe Flores, OLVM, al 843-480-2095, 
email: gflores@charlestondiocese.org. 

NECESIDAD URGENTE 
Se necesita un automóvil 
confiable: Daremos la 
bienvenida a nuestro decanato a 

tres hermanas de las Hijas de María Inmaculada de Guadalupe 
de la Ciudad de México en las próximas semanas. Esta es una 
nueva comunidad religiosa al servicio de la diócesis. 
Necesitamos un automóvil confiable y decente como donación 
o compra a bajo costo.  
 
Comuníquese con Earl Videan en St. James, 
videan@stjamesconway.org o al 843-347-5168 ext. 232.  

ASAMBLEAS GENERALES 
CON EL PADRE OSCAR 

AVIVAMIENTO EUCARISTICO PARROQUIAL 

8:00PM 
Septiembre 29  
Octubre 27 
Noviembre 24 

REUNIONES CON LA COMUNIDAD GUATEMALTECA 
 

6:00PM 
 
 

OCTUBRE 14 
 

NOVIEMBRE 11 

Invitación especial  
 
Nos gustaría invitar a toda nuestra comunidad 
parroquial a celebrar la ocasión especial del 
Sacramento de la Confirmación con nuestros 
confirmandi el domingo 15 de octubre a las 
5:00PM. El Reverendo Obispo Jacques Fabre-
Jeune de la Diócesis de Charleston será el 
celebrante. ¡Estamos emocionados de darle la 
bienvenida nuevamente a nuestra maravillosa 
parroquia este año! Después de la liturgia, todos 
están invitados a una recepción especial en el 
Centro de Fundadores. ¡Te animamos a asistir a 
la liturgia y traer un plato para compartir en la 
recepción! 


